
Sent: 14 November 2024 17:46

 To: Mckenna Lorna: H&F <Lorna.Mckenna@lbhf.gov.uk>

 Cc: Perez-Trillo Cristina: H&F <Cristina.Perez-Trillo@lbhf.gov.uk>; Barrett Sophia: H&F 

<Sophia.Barrett@lbhf.gov.uk>; Masini Bill: H&F <Bill.Masini@lbhf.gov.uk>

 Subject: Licensing Act 2003 - Reference: 2024/01633/LAPR

Dear Lorna, 

Please take this email as a representation from the Licensing Authority against this new 

premises licence. Based on previous interactions with the applicant at a neighbouring 

premises, we do not have confidence that they will adequately uphold the following 

licences objectives,  

• the prevention of crime and disorder..

• the prevention of public nuisance.

Further information on these interactions will be provided in due course. 

Kind regards

Adrian Overton

Licensing Team Manager

Licensing 

Place Department 

Hammersmith & Fulham Council 



From: Arthur Anona: H&F <Anona.Arthur@lbhf.gov.uk>  
Sent: 14 November 2024 23:51 
 To: Licensing HF: H&F <licensing@lbhf.gov.uk> 
 Subject: RE: Licensing Act 2003 - Reference: 2024/01633/LAPR 
  
Hi Sophia 
  
I would like to object to the above application on behalf of the Environmental Public 

Protection Team for the following reasons: 
  

1. The applicant is the operator for 94 Shepherd's Bush Road where we have 

received several noise complaints. 

2. The applicant has provided insufficient information to support the application. A 

Noise Management Plan is required to demonstrate how they will manage noise 

emanating from the premises. 

  
Regards 
  
Anona 
  
Anona Arthur 
Environmental Protection Specialist Team Leader 
Place Department 
Hammersmith and Fulham Council 
020 8753 1081  
  



From:    
Sent: 22 October 2024 17:46 
 To: Licensing HF: H&F <licensing@lbhf.gov.uk> 
 Subject: OBJECTION to licencing application 2024/01633/LAPR 
 Importance: High 

  
RE:  

Application 

Reference: 
2024/01633/LAPR 

Address: 96 Shepherd's Bush Road London W6 7PD 

Licence 

Category: 
Licensing Act - Premises Licence 

Application 

Type: 
New 

‘New premises licence L'ami Jac: The premises intends to operate as a restaurant and 

the applicant proposes a licence to cover various licensable activities. Licensable 

activities sought The Exhibition of Films - Indoors Only Mondays to Sundays between 

11:00 to 00:00 The Provision of Late Night Refreshment - Indoors Only Mondays to 

Sundays between 23:00 to 00:00 The Sale of Alcohol - Both On and Off the Premises 

Mondays to Sundays between 11:00 to 00:00 Proposed Opening Hours Mondays to 

Sundays between 07:00 to 00:00’.  
  
I have attempted to submit my objections via the form online but it is not working for me, 
  
My details: 

 
 

 
  
My Objection: 
Whilst happy to have a thriving new business expand in the neighbourhood and I have enjoyed 

visits to the current premise, I note they now wish to expand their license both in terms of what 

they do, i.e. a restaurant and show films, plus extend the opening hours. 



  
I have a number of concerns regarding these proposed changes. Firstly, I have concerns about 

the impact of this application for extended hours on me and my quality of sleep.  

 and already sometimes hear noise from customers outside this premises, in 

particular when they close at 22..00 and they try get those customers who have been drinking 

all evening to move along. I can hear them speaking loudly, laughing and sometimes shouting.  
  
The application to extend opening hours to 00.00 every night means we will hear customers in 

the early hours most nights. At this time of night, there isn't much else happening and even the 

traffic is non existent/very light, so there isn't any noise. This proposed extended of opening 

time until 00.00 every night is far too much.   
  
A much more reasonable closing time would be 23.00, at least this should mean customers will 

have moved away by 00.00? I would also suggest different times on week days e.g. 22.00 and 

the weekend e.g. 23.00 on Friday and Saturday, and 22.00 on Sunday. 
  
I am extremely concerned about the proposal to show 'Exhibition of Films - Indoors Only 

Mondays to Sundays between 11:00 to 00:00', I am concerned that the noise will be heard 

through the walls as these are old properties built to different standards, and already I can hear 

music in neighbouring properties when played loudly. What if any sound insulation has been 

installed in this property to reduce noise, what is the limit of the levels of sound and how will 

this be monitored? 
  
Overall the application is too much. I really cannot see how showing films when not done in a 

proper cinema with insulation is realistic or appropriate, also opening every night until 00.00 is 

too much. 
  





From:   
Sent: 06 November 2024 12:41 
 To: Licensing HF: H&F <licensing@lbhf.gov.uk> 
 Subject: Opposing license for 96 L’amie Jack wine shop 
  
  
To whom it might concern, 
I'm writing this email regarding the late hours license for the wine shop at 96 Shepherd's Bush road w6 

 and I definitely don't agree with late night opening hours! I've spoken to my 

neighbours and nobody agrees with it. We work day and night shifts and when we come home we need to rest. There 

are elderly people , young children and babies and we need rest at night not people partying. 
At the moment 94 owner which is the same owner for 96 is supposed to close the shop 9.30 pm and out of the 

premises by 10pm which it never really happens. Sometimes the shutter is half closed and they go in the basement 

but I can hear them still partying after 11pm. It's a very old building and the noise travels and it's pretty loud. It's hard 

on me when I work day shift , I can't sleep at night till late and day time at the moment are building the shop and I can 

hear the builders banging like they are in my studio. 
Please don't agree with the late hours license as it's not fair on us, the neighbours to deal with drunk people when we 

should be resting. I think 10pm it's more than enough for them to sell alcohol  
Thank you ,  
Neighbour of the shop  

 
 

From:   
Sent: 15 November 2024 17:10 
 To: Licensing HF: H&F <licensing@lbhf.gov.uk> 
 Subject: Re: Opposing license for 96 L’amie Jack wine shop 
  
Hello, 
I just saw your email 
My name is  
I live at  which is    .    
Thank you 
 

  



From:   
Sent: 15 November 2024 10:24 
 To: Licensing HF: H&F <licensing@lbhf.gov.uk> 
 Subject: Licensing wine shop 96 Shepherd's Bush Road 
  
To whom it might concern, 
im writing this email as I don’t agree with the opening hours of the wine shop at 96 
Shepherd’s Bush road . At the moment the same owner at 94 it’s supposed to close at 9.30 
outside and leave the premises by 10 but they are open till 11 sometimes even more.  

 The building is 
not very well insulated and we can hear noises coming from shops around us. We had an 
incident with the restaurant at number 92 when they had a party and the whole building at 
94 was vibrating from the music. We are worried if the separation wall between 94-96 will 
disappear we won’t be able to rest at night till late in the morning. We work long hours and 
it’s only fair to be able to rest at night. Please don’t agree with the late opening hours as all 
the neighbours I’ve talked to don’t agree with it .  
Thank you  
Neighbour  
This is a video with the noise from when they were cleaning the shop at 92 , just the hoover. 
Imagine that they do that at 1am when we try to sleep 
 

 

From:   
Sent: 15 November 2024 14:21 
 To: Licensing HF: H&F <licensing@lbhf.gov.uk> 
 Subject: Re: Licensing wine shop 96 Shepherd's Bush Road 
  

  
 

 




